Hardin County Board of Education Working Session

August 03, 2006 - 5:30PM

65 W.A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

1. Call to Order  

Chairman Fowler called the meeting to order.

2. Discussion regarding "No Child Left Behind" score interpretation  

Using reports and data from last year, Ms. Mary Kaye Sanders and Ms. Mary Beth Hodge explained to the board members the different reports they will receive on the day that the NCLB results are released.  Test results will be release on August 11.  A press conference has been scheduled at 2:00 p.m.  

3. Approval of Encroachment Permit being sought by adjacent property owner on W. A. Jenkins Road  

Mr. Milby explained to the board members that the adjacent property owner needs to build an entrance to their property from W. A. Jenkins Road.  The entrance will come over on the CO property 12'.  After a brief discussion, the board has requested that Mr. Skeeters check to see who will be responsible if there is a problem with water run-off, check on traffic congestion and check to see if they will offer some sort of compensation (act of kindness for the district).

4. Discussion regarding "Growth Nickel" and facilities  

Col. Mark Needham addressed the board regarding an update on BRAC implications on facilities and estimated number of students. He informed them that we would start to see an influx of new students by January 2008 and that approximated 60% of the new students would impact the Hardin County Schools and the Elizabethtown Independent Schools.  

Gary Milby created a PowerPoint presentation that was presented to the Board members that reviewed census material (ADM and growth over the past five years), the District Facility Plan and the Local Planning Committee's recommendations, property values and rates comparing Hardin Co. to local and representative districts, present bonding capacity for buildings and what bonding potentially could be with the "Growth Nickel".  Representatives from Hillard Lyons were present to discuss with the Board Members the implications of the "Growth Nickel" and what it would mean for bonding and building purposes and the ramifications to local stakeholders concerning their property taxes.

The board requested that the PowerPoint presentation be put on our district website.

The Board Members are cognizant of the overcrowding of Lincoln Trail, New Highland, and G.C. Burkhead and are diligently seeking avenues to reduce the overcrowding that has occurred prior to actual BRAC student increases.  The Members of the Board were given options of some ways to decrease the overcrowding, many involved redistricting large areas of population and it was their consensus that parents would be willing to endure some overcrowding until a new school could be built in locations conducive to relieve high student populations.

ORDER #9541 – 5. Adjourn  

There being no further business, approval to adjourn the meeting passed with a motion by Ms. Kay Sharon and a second by Ms. Jo Emary.

Mr. Joseph Fowler         Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

_____________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________

Superintendent

